
MEMO 

TO:  Town Manager- Bill Manzi  

DATE: May 29, 2020 

FROM: Forrest Carter Sr., Katie Duffey, John Starkey 

RE: Parks and Playground 2020 

_______________________________________________________ 

We recommend the playgrounds to be closed until further notice. With the official 
guidance from Governor Sununu we recommend opening Parks June 6, 2020 to the 
public and youth sports teams.  We recommend port-a-potty’s be used rather than opening 
the bathrooms.  Coaches and volunteers will receive the proper training by the Order of 
the Governor’s office for Amateur and Youth Sports. Athletic fields open to the Town of 
Seabrook’s affiliated teams only. Team’s coaches and parents will sign a waiver to 
participate.  We recommend to keep the bathrooms closed, and encourage participants to 
use the restroom at home. Teams will schedule their time to practice via the DPW office, 
where they will be issued a permit once approved.  

DPW will:  
-Field prep for youth sports  
-Block the center section parking at Governor Weare 
-Schedule team practices  

Recreation Department will:   
-Develop waiver 
-Manage collection of waivers  
-Provide the following trainings, Universal Guidelines for all New Hampshire employers 
and employees, CDC guidance for cleaning and disinfecting, CDC guidance for use of 
cloth face masks and the general guidance provided by the Governor.   




